
 
Our Newest Prayer Letter

 
Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,           May 2017  
            
Travels
This month has been full of meetings. We have had meetings every Wednesday 
and every Sunday this month, including a missions conference. These meetings 
have been in five different states:  Alabama, Georgia, Virginia, Indiana, and 
Michigan. The landscape has changed, and the weather has changed, several 
times, but one thing rings true everywhere we go. God’s creation is beautiful! We 
are getting to the point where the traveling has worn us down, and we are ready 
to be done with deputation.   One of the great things about deputation though is 
getting to see our country.
 
Nick & Sam
Deputation can be tough on the kids, but I’d like to take a minute to brag. Our 
boys have done very well on deputation, and churches have been good 
to  them. One of the things I’ve really enjoyed is watching them grow spiritually 
and gain a desire for the ministry.  

At the end of our missions conference in Virginia, a man came up to me and said 
he had been interacting with Nick, our oldest son, and that because of his 
attitude and testimony they had decided to start giving to faith promise for the 
first time. That was on a Wednesday night. On Thursday and Friday, we stayed a 
couple nights at an RV park where Nick and Sam met an 11 or 12 year old boy 
named Trey.  They played together a lot, and even I joined in a little on the 
fun. Nick came running in on Friday evening and announced, “I saved one!”   Of 
course, we all understood that he meant he had led Trey to the Lord. He has 
been praying for a while now that God would allow him to lead someone to 
Christ. God answers prayers! I read a quote this week: “We know not what prayer 
cannot do!” With that being said, thank you for your continued prayers.
 
Thank you for your prayers and support,       
 
Markie Bullock


